
Airmyn Community Association Report 2014/15 

Airmyn Community Association is responsible for the maintenance and administration of Airmyn 
Memorial Hall and Airmyn Playing Field.  The Administrator, Leanne Adams, resigned at the 
beginning of December 2014 and has been replaced by Nichola Ingleton.  We thank Leanne for all 
her hard work over the year and are pleased that she has decided to join the committee.  
An internet connection has been set up at the hall and a carpet purchased for use at large functions 
in the main hall.  British Airways paid for a memorial to Vernon Hunt, to be placed in the entrance 
hall. Vernon, an Airmyn born pilot, lost his life in an air accident when flying out to meet his airplane 
in Africa.  British Airways also donated £200 and this has been used to create a flower bed next to 
the hall entrance.  The ACA is hoping to secure a grant in order to replace the kitchen cupboards, 
refrigerator and freezer.  
The field is cut on a regular basis throughout the spring, summer and autumn and the mound is to 
be seeded with wildflowers and fruit trees are to be planted there.  The children’s play area 
continues to be well used and Airmyn Jubilee Group has donated another picnic bench to be placed 
in the area. 
 
There is a steady stream of bookings but the building and field need to be used far more in order for 
them to pay their way.  A Facebook page is to be created to inform potential users  of the hall and 
field facilities. 
Helen Cowling 
Chair, ACA Committee 


